Town of Wallingford

Economic Development Commission
45 South Main Street, Room 311
Wallingford, CT 06492

Economic Development Commission

January 14, 2021

RETENTION/INCENTIVE COMMITTEE

Economic Development Commission
SPECIAL Virtual Meeting Agenda
Thursday, January 21, 2021 @ 9:00 a.m.

The meeting may ONLY be accessed VIRTUALLY using the following link:

https://qglobal.gotomeeting.com/ join/755024837

You can also dial in using your phone.
United States (Toll Free): 1 866 899 4679
United States: +1 (571) 317-3116

Access Code: 755-024-837

New to GoToMeeting? Get the app now and be ready when your first meeting
starts: https://global.gotomeeting.com/install/755024837

1. Discussion and possible action on November 24, 2020 special meeting minutes (Attach.)
2. Update on State and Federal Business Relief Programs
3. Status check on two Town Center property owners, as referenced in November 24 minutes

4. Next meeting
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DRAFT

RETENTION/INCENTIVE COMMITTEE
Economic Development Commission
Special Virtual Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 24, 2020

The Retention & Incentive Committee special meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Chair
Fappiano. Committee members Fappiano, Preneta and Bracale, as well as staff member Ryan,
participated.

1. Discussion and possible action on October 29, 2020 special meeting minutes -
Minutes were unanimously approved as presented.

2. Discussion and possible action on IHZ Tax Incentive due to expire 12/13/20

- After lengthy discussion about the feasibility of extending the tax incentive beyond the
Incentive Housing Zone (IHZ), it was decided to request renewal of the present tax
incentive. Staff was asked to do a status check with two Town Center property owners
that have received P&Z approval but have not begun their projects.

3. Report from meeting with WCI Board - Staff, along with EDC Vice-Chair Gingras,
attended the WCI Board meeting at the request of the Retention/Incentive Committee to
discuss potential incentives that may assist our Town Center businesses. It was
collectively decided that the best opportunities were in trying to assist businesses in doing
business. The WCI Executive Director will be offering educational opportunities including
internet-based training for marketing and sales procurement.

4. Discussion on exit interview calls - The Committee does not see this as a high
priority at this time but will embrace the initiative when call lists are made available.

5. Next meeting: January 21, 2021 at 9 a.m.
By unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
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